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INTERTANKO RECOMMENDS GLOBAL USE OF MARINE DIESEL OIL

In response to the IMO’s initiative to revise MARPOL Annex VI on air emissions from ships, INTERTANKO recommends that SOx, NOx and  Particulate Matter (PM) emissions from ships can be further reduced by mandating the global use of Marine Diesel Oil (MDO) and including a specification for this fuel in the revised MARPOL Annex VI regulations. INTERTANKO further suggests that the specification of the mandated fuel should be a slightly modified specification for the ISO 8217 DMB grade, with an initial sulphur content of maximum 1.0% with a later reduction to 0.50% subject to product availability. This may be summarised as the Distillates Option. Amongst a list of identified advantages of making this change to Diesel Oil, the article states “Coastal/sea pollution from MDO bunker spills is significantly less harmful and easier to clean up than fuel oil” To read the complete article go to  -
http://www.intertanko.com/upload/Airemissions1.08FINAL%20AS%20SENT.doc
TANKER SPILL STATISTICS FOR 2007

ITOPF has just published its oil tanker spill statistics for 2007. Analysis of the data reveals that there were 3 major spills over 700 tonnes last year, down from 4 in 2006. The largest spill was from the HEBEI SPIRIT, which collided with crane barge SAMSUNG NO 1 in South Korea on 7th December, spilling some 9,400 tonnes of crude oil. This accounts for approximately 63% of the total volume of oil spilt from tanker incidents for the year (15,000 tonnes). http://www.itopf.com/news-and-events/
Commandant's Panel Releases Report on Oil Spill PreparednESS
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A panel of outside experts formed by the commandant of the Coast Guard to study the response to the Cosco Busan oil spill has released the first of two reports it was chartered to produce. The 120-page 'Phase I' report looks at the first two weeks of response operations that unfolded in the wake of the Nov. 7 incident. A second report on the entire cleanup operation is due in several months. 
The panel was not tasked with determining the cause of the incident and the report deals only with preparedness and response to the spill. The report contains 59 recommendations related to preparedness, and 79 aimed at improving response operations. These range from relatively simple ideas, such as making oiled wildlife reporting hotlines easier to access, to changes in spill response operations and research on remote sensing technology for detecting spills in low visibility conditions. "We welcome this initial report from the review team," said Rear Adm. Craig Bone, Commander of the 11th Coast Guard District. "We've reviewed the recommendations and other information and have mapped out an action plan to implement ideas that will improve our response system. The Coast Guard is already working in conjunction with the cities and counties in the Bay area toward an all hazards, all threats approach to planning, protection, response and recovery," he said. [From an article in the MarEx Newsletter.] For the complete article go to -
 http://www.newsletterscience.com:80/marex/readmore.cgi?issue_id=279&article_id=2915&l=1&s=57955
Chemical Weapon Time Bomb Ticks in the Baltic Sea

For almost 50 years chemical weapons from two World Wars have been lying at the bottom of the Baltic Sea. Authorities deny they are a danger, but environmentalists are calling for their removal and proper disposal. In 1961, life-threatening chemical weapons left over from World War I and World War II, were dumped in the Baltic Sea just eight kilometers (five miles) from the shoreline of the German town of Lübeck. Over the past 47 years bottles containing 20,000 liters (5,283 gallons) of chloric gas, laughing gas and other poisonous chemicals have been pushed around by underwater currents at the bottom of the sea, making the exact current location of the bottles anyone's guess. 

http://www.dw-world.de/dw/article/0,2144,3102728,00.html
FORMER IPIECA SECRETARY GENERAL SHORT-LISTED FOR OUTSTANDING INDIVIDUAL ACHIEVEMENT AWARD

Chris Morris was recently honoured by being short listed for the prestigious Energy Institute 2007 Awards. His career in the oil and gas industry spans over 33 years. In his seven years as Secretary General for the International Petroleum Industry Environmental Conservation Association (IPIECA), he was a tireless and committed advocate of excellence in environmental conservation, sustainability and social responsibility.

[Petroleum Review Supplement, February 2008]  [Editor’s Note: Chris continues to work as a consultant to IPIECA and advisor to OSRL/EARL.]  

Relief as ship-to-ship oil transfer scheme for Forth is scrapped
Controversial proposals for ship-to-ship oil transfers in the Firth of Forth have been rejected in a move applauded by environmental campaigners and politicians from all parties.
Forth Ports confirmed it had refused permission for the transfers, admitting the strength of public opinion against them had been pivotal in the decision. The proposals would have seen almost eight million tonnes of Russian crude oil pumped between tankers each year, and had raised fears of an environmentally catastrophic spill.
 http://news.scotsman.com/scotland/Relief-as-shiptoship--oil.3737663.jp
OIL SPILL IN PANAMA (REPORT RECEIVED FROM ISCO NEWSLETTER READER)

At 0330 hours Feb. 2nd (0830 gmt) Decal Panama  reported and oil spill resulting from the apparent collapse of an oil storage tank in their facilities.  The site is located in Taboguilla Island, 22 kms south of Panama City next to the Pacific side entrance to the Panama Canal.  An undisclosed amount of IFO 380 cst reach the water and inmediately Decal, an Italian company, reported the incident to the authorties and commenced deploying containment booms.  Ocean Pollution Control, S.A. (OPC) was called to act and more booms, skimmers, oil spill vessels and personnel reached the site two hours later to pick up the spilled oil. Fair weather permitted OPC to recover most of the oil with skimmers, absorbent booms and pads and nine hours later the spill was contained and the entire area was protected with more than 800 meters of booms which prevented the oil to reach the nearby Island of Taboga, an important resort. The oil terminal has a storage capacity of 1.1 millions barrels to supply vessels arriving and transitting the Panama Canal and since its opening in 1999 had not reported any spills in their facilities. Additional work of cleaning the shore line is expected to take a few more weeks, however, no significant enviromental damage has been reported by the authorities. [Contributed by Jovan Vukelja, President, Ocean Pollution Control S.A.]  http://oceanpollution.net/Contactenos.htm
NORWAY: Statfjord Oil Spill Investigation Report Submitted

StatoilHydro has submitted the company’s investigation report on the 12 December 2007 oil spill on the Statfjord field to the Petroleum Safety Authority Norway.
”The oil spill at Statfjord is very serious. The investigation has revealed weaknesses both of a technical and organisational nature that we have immediately addressed,” says Tore Torvund, executive vice president, Exploration & Production Norway. 
Tore Torvund. In connection with oil loading from Statfjord A to the tanker Navion Britannia on 12 December 2007 the loading hose ruptured. The rupture resulted in a spill of about 4400 cubic metres of oil to the sea. An investigation team was appointed by StatoilHydro’s management to identify the causes of the oil spill. The investigation has identified the following main reasons for the loading hose rupture:

• Rupture in a hydraulic hose on Navion Britannia caused the vessel’s coupler valve to close quicker than expected. This generated a strong pressure surge in the loading hose.
• The loading hose pressure capacity was about half that of the original Coflexip hose and the quick valve closing generated pressure build-up, which resulted in rupture of the loading hose.

Thanks to ISCO Member, Dr Gerry Graham, for forwarding this article from Oilvoice. To read the complete article, go to http://www.oilvoice.com:80/n/Statfjord_Oil_Spill_Investigation_Report_Submitted/922597cc.aspx
NIGERIA: Poor oil spill clean-up methods affect Niger Delta communities (HOW NOT TO CLEAN UP AN OIL SPILL)
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Picture: Environmental damage from an oil spill in Kegbara-                                  Dere in the Ogoni district of the Niger Delta

 A few days after villagers in Kedere in Nigeria’s oil-rich Niger Delta region noticed oil seeping from the pipe that runs beside the village, a few boys from the village went out with shovels, dug pits a few feet deep, scooped the oil into the ground and burned it, finally covering it with sand. “During the dry season, it looks nice,” Anyakwee Nsirimovu, director of the Institute for Human Rights and Humanitarian Law in Port Harcourt, told IRIN, describing the simple process which he said is a common spill clean-up tactic in the region. 
The environmental damage caused by such poor clean-up methods could be disastrous, Emmanuel Emmanuel, an environmental scientist in Port Harcourt, said. “Oil does not burn at 800 degrees Celsius,” he explained, “so when you burn it, you just flare off the volatiles and gas. The dense crude remains… One drop of rain and you see the black spots,” he said. Across Kedere and similar villages in the region, evidence of the damage is readily apparent in the oil sheen on the soil and water.“The land is devastated. The drinking water and streams are polluted. As it rains, we use the rain water but cannot drink it, because even that is full of crude oil,” youth leader Amstel Monday Ebarakpor told IRIN. “At every groundwater intrusion, you see seepage. Sometimes you can see oil sheen on drinking water,” he told IRIN. “Crude will be there for the next 50 years.”

Thanks to Kenny Salmon of ISCO Corporate Member, Briggs Environmental Services Ltd., for forwarding this article from IRIN. The above is an excerpt only but the complete article can be accessed at  -
 http://www.irinnews.org/Report.aspx?ReportID=76635
NIGERIA: Guidelines to Check Oil SpillS Out Soon

Problems between multinational oil companies and host communities in the country arising from oil spillage and non-payment of compensation among others may soon be over as guidelines to check such menace are being worked out by the appropriate quarters. 
The Director General of National Oil Spill Detection and Response Agency (NOSDRA), Dr. Bamidele Ajakaiye disclosed this at a meeting with officials of ExxonMobil led by the oil firm Lead Country Manager and Managing Director, Mr. John Chaplin in Eket Local Government Area of Akwa Ibom state. The National Oil Spill Dictation and Response Agency is the regulatory agency of oil spill in the country and mandated to ensure that the country is well prepared in case of oil spills.    http://www.thisdayonline.com/nview.php?id=102692
Pocket-sized chemical identification

ISCO Member of Council for the UK, Kevin Miller has written to let readers know that Ahura Scientific has just launched a new FTIR platform for chemical identification called the TruDefender FT. Kevin wrires - “FTIR technology is the ideal companion for Raman technology on which the FirstDefender is based. FTIR can be used to analyse those substances which are difficult for Raman such as black coloured substances and those exhibiting significant fluorescence and Raman is ideal for analysing through the walls of glass and plastic containers, any mixture containing water and also friction sensitive material. The TruDefender FT is even smaller than the FirstDefender and would certainly fit in the pocket of a jacket. This compact, lightweight unit is also built to the same level of ruggedness as the FirstDefender and uses the same user-interface which either simply gives the user the name of the substances or in the case of a mixture, automatically analyses the mixture and names the components.”  http://www.hazmatlink.com:80/FTinfo.html
Legal disclaimer: Whilst ISCO takes every care to ensure that information published in this Newsletter is accurate, unintentional mistakes can occur.  If an error is brought to our attention, a correction will be printed in the next issue of this Newsletter.
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